## ROE JAN YOUNG AT HEARTERS

PO Box 673, Copake, NY 1251

June 1, 2023

Town Board of Copake 230 Mountain View Rd Copake, NY 12516

Dear Board Members,

The Roe Jan Young at Hearters would like to take this time to express our thanks and appreciation to the Town of Copake for your support in the past. The contributions you have given us have helped to subsidize the various functions we have had throughout the years and we are very grateful.

This year, we will be taking a trip to Mackinac Island, Michigan in June. We also have overnight trips planned to Montreal/Quebec City, Canada in September and Lancaster Pennsylvania in December. We will be taking day excursions to the Riverview Inn in Matamoras, Pennsylvania for lunch and a show, to Essex, Connecticut for a luncheon in a vintage dining car and a cruise on the Connecticut River, and to Lake George in October for a cruise with a buffet lunch on the boat. There is a Halloween Party planned to be held at Kozel's and we will have our Christmas party at the park building in Copake. We have had a speaker from the library this year and will have more programs and speakers that are as yet to be announced. As you can see, we have another busy year planned.

May we once again prevail upon the Town of Copake to consider funding for the Young at Hearters this year? Your consideration in this matter has always been and will continue to be greatly appreciated by our membership.

Once again, we thank you for your efforts on our behalf.

Keith J. Thomas

Keith J Thomas

President